



WOODBIDGE SCHOOL DISTRICT

40 Beecher Road – South
Woodbridge, Connecticut 06525

Gaeton F. Stella, Ph.D. – Superintendent

December 9, 2013

Dear Beecher Road School Families:

As you may know, in weather related situations, the four (4) BOWA Superintendents make a joint decision between 4:45 and 5:15 AM as to whether schools will have a delayed opening, are closed for the day or remain open. This decision is based on local information that we receive from a variety of sources.

As the morning unfolded today, it became apparent there was difficulty commuting into BRS, especially in the North traffic entrance and parking lot areas. There was a Town meeting today to revisit procedures for inclement weather, including the coordination of information between Town and school officials. We are sorry for any difficulties that anyone had today.

We are more prepared for our next bout of inclement weather, which may happen as soon as tomorrow. Tomorrow's forecast, December 10th, includes the possibility of snowfall beginning after 9:00 AM and continuing through the afternoon. We will continue to monitor the weather and road conditions throughout this evening and tomorrow morning as it may be necessary to call for an early dismissal or a cancellation. While no decision has been made, we want to make you aware of impending weather conditions.

Thank you for your understanding and continued support.

Sincerely,

Gaeton F. Stella, Ph.D.
Superintendent

GFS/med